
June 27, 2022

Mr. Scott S. Harris, Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
Washington, District of Columbia 20543-0001

To Mr. Scott S. Harris, Clerk:

I am re-filing my previous motion for stay. Although I am revising it so that it is captioned for the 
highest court in the land, which is prefunctory, your other filing rules may have been resolved with a 
phone call:

1.1 sought relief from the appellate circuit court. The result of this was not an “order from the lower 
court” but a meager form response letter from the Seventh Circuit pro se clerk saying it would not file 
the motion for stay. After speaking with a pro se clerk on the phone, she instructed me to file a motion 
to stay the mandate, but then this also was refused, by the Seventh itself. I am attaching a copy of that 
order. If it behooves your court, I am not going to move to recall the mandate there, as the Seventh 
Circuit’s response will be the same as before, otherwise they would have accepted one of the previous 
motions, so that order should suffice. It is the second to last document.

2.1 did identify the opinion I am asking your court to review, I cited it exactly within my original 
motion, but I did not enclose a copy, so now one is appended to the end. I apologize, I assumed the 
Supreme Court of the United States has the ability to look up documents in lower Federal courts.

3.1 did make a statement that I served all parties, I listed the two attorneys of record on my cover letter, 
in the portion denoted “Cc:”, and said that I sent them a copy of the original motion. I will serve them 
with the same motion I now serve you, essentially the same document as before, but according to 
Federal rules of civil procedure certificates of service do not have to be remitted immediately, so I will 
send a follow-up letter with an offical certificate of service, after I have deposited their copies in the 
mail and confirmed they have been received, unless I am incapacitated or perish, between now and 
then.

RECEIVED
JUL 0 I 2022
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Note, you probably could be nicer to pro se filers, but I said what I want to say above. I expect it will 
take time for review, there are only nine justices, and probably many people sending you mail right 
now. That is fine. But I am returning both my original cover letter and yours, and ask that they please 
be filed with the case, as they show I filed well within time, substantially complying with the rules.

Sincerely,

W. Stephen Lush, II 
Post Office Box 259055 
Madison, Wisconsin 53715-9055 
(608) 400-3240 
StephenLush2@Gmail.COM

enclosure

Cc:
Gregory Alan Brady, Attorney
Northern Illinois University, Office of General Counsel
335A Altgeld Hall
Dekalb, Illinois 60115-3072

Leigh Jacqueline Jahnig, Attorney 
Illinois Attorney General 
100 West Randolph Street, 12th Floor 
Chicago, Illinois 60601
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